MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING

Date: September 12, 2023          Time:   6:30 p.m.                          Location: 3040 Masters Point
Call to Order

· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Tom Holm, Dineen Lavelle,  Debbie Stewart,  Paul Costello, Wally Wenger, Frank Zucco 
· Committee Chairs Present:    
· Residents in Attendance:   
· Acceptance of  July Minutes – there was no meeting in August  
· Review and approval of Financial Report 
Treasurer's Report

Debbie reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Debbie Stewart.   The financial report was approved. 
Masters Club HOA Board Meeting 09/12/2023 – Debbie will look into CD for the reserve

1) Current Bank Account Balances: CITY WIDE BANK

OPERATING ACCOUNT AS OF 08/31/2023
 $34,675.59
RESERVE ACCOUNT AS OF      08/31/2023
 $24,247.73
STATUTORY RESERVE AS OF  08/31/2023
 $50,000.00
TOTAL CASH $108,923.32

2) Income: 

   Month 
     YTD
August Revenue

 $   6,663.00
 $ 50,432.00
August Expenses

 $   8,845.00
 $ 48,582.00
Net Income 
-  
 $ (2,859.00)
 $   1,850.00
*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

3) DELINQUENT ACCOUNTS:
There are two delinquent accounts with a balance of $ 1,428.69  One homeowner is in collections. 
Submitted by Debbie Stewart, Treasurer

Reports

Landscaping Committee **
Fire Blight ( brown branches within the tree) is affecting many trees in our neighborhood and other neighborhoods as well. Treatments should be done in the spring and in the fall. 
Wally will begin work on getting a new quote for landscaping 2024. Wally, Tom and Paul have laid out new sod at our entrance where a tree stump was bored out. We owe them big thanks   for their time and hard work!
Architectural Control Committee
More homes are being painted after approvals. About 9 homes have issues with landscaping not being done and/or painting needs. Tom and Jamie will try to contact these homeowners and discuss. They will also draft a letter for LCM to send to one or more homeowners per the new Colorado state laws. 
Fence
Repairs on fences have been completed for 2023. 
Golf Course 

Nothing new to report.
Social Committee
Octoberfest is coming up on September 23rd. Emails have been sent to the homeowners weekly. A notice has been posted on our web site with date, time and information.
Homeowners Issues and Concerns

A walk around the neighborhood has not been completed for yard clean up and maintenance.
New Business
The board will start the process of estimating a new budget for 2024. This will be on the agenda for October. Our Annual Meeting is scheduled for December 5, 2023 at 6:00 – 7:30 in the new library. 
A new tenant has been parking on the street on a regular basis. The homeowner has been contacted and this issue has been resolved. 

There have been vehicles parking on Mt. Royal very close the entrances to Masters Club. This is blocking views to on- coming traffic. Tom got a contact for a town representative, who will contact Castle Rock Police Dept. for guidelines.
Old Business
Meeting Closure
· Next meeting:    October 11 ,2023  6:30 PM at the Wenger residence 2914 Masters Club Circle
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
